
February
Birthdays

Mesa Lodge #55 AF&AM
 Grand Junction, Colorado

February 2022

Calendar of Meetings and 
Events

Jan 28 5:30 All Area Masons’ Fellowship 
Get-Together at Masonic Center in 
GJ.

Jan 31 7:00 Area Leadership Meeting at Ma-
sonic Center

Feb 2 6:30 pm - Third Degree Practice

Feb 3 6:00 Dinner (Greg Foster) - Stated 
Communication 7:00 pm - Master 
Mason Degree conferral. 

Feb 21 6:30 Scottish Rite Sweetheart Dinner 
at Masonic Center in GJ. Dinner Assignments

 	 Jan	     Harry Clark
     	 Feb            Greg Foster
    	 Mar 	    Tim Claypool
    	 Apr	    John Groves
     	 May	   Chris Geislerl
     	 Jun	   Andrew Weber
    	 Aug	    Picnic - TBD
     	 Sep	    Jim Marshall
     	 Oct	    Jason Kohles
     	 Nov	    William Marshall
     	 Dec	   Christmas Party

Lynn Robison		  Feb 6

Charles Downing	 Feb 7

Robert Anderson	 Feb 22

Chris Geisler		  Feb 27
		

2022 Lodge Officers
Worshipful Master	 Harry Clark, P.M.
		  (970) 986-9315
		  bigharrymonster@gmail.com

Senior Warden	 Greg Foster (Jessica)
		  (505) 350-0197
		  phelanwolf75@gmail.com

Junior Warden	 Tim Claypool, P.M.
		  970-712-3280
		  musashi_sama88@yahoo.com

Treasurer		  John Groves, P.M.  (Pam)
		  970-261-5189
		  johngroves@mac.com
	
Secretary		  Christopher Geisler (Kele)
		  970-250-8979
		  crgeisler7@charter.net

Senior Deacon	 Andrew Weber ( Kimberlee)
		  (970) 312-4773
		  mramweber@icoud.com

Junior Deacon	 Thomas Verdieck, P.M. (Sherry)
		  970-260-8504
		  tomverdieck@charter.net

Senior Steward	 Buck Henry (Mandy)
		  970-312-4565
		  buckh34@yahoo.com

Junior Steward	 Kenneth Whitson (Nita)
		  620-260-0817
		  kennewhitson@att.net

Tiler		  Jim Marshall (Victoria)
		  (970) 712-9207
		  247gearhead@gmail.com

Chaplain		  Jason Kohles, P.M.
		  (970)250-8004
		  coloradohunter@myway.com

Marshal		  William Marshall, PM (Brenda)
		  970) 260-5432
		  metisse@bresnan.net

Director of the Work	 John Groves, P.M.  (Pam)
		  970-261-5189
		  johngroves@mac.com

	 Hello Brethren, 
I hope this finds you 
well.
	 At Grand Lodge we 
learned a new Masonic 
word, “Yahoo.” No, it’s 

not some fun acronym. 
It’s to remind us to have fun with our 
Masonry. I think that is a good idea for 
all of us to remember. We will be raising 
four fellowcrafts to the Third Degree 
of Masonry at our February 3rd stated 
communication. 		
	 Remember how impressive it was 
when you saw all of your brothers stand-
ing in front of you giving the due guard 
and sign of a Master Mason. Please 
come out and help impress our newly 
made brothers and show our lodge’s 
brotherly love.
	 During the founding of our coun-
try one in every 10 men were Masons. 
Now we’re lucky if it’s one and every 
50 men. If we want Masonry to contin-
ue, we must take a few minutes out of 
our busy schedules and give our time 
to what is truly important. A great man 
once said to solve any problem you must 
be part of the solution.
	
	 Brotherly love,
 	 WM Harry A. Clark

Bro. Brian Burns visiting with the officers of Unanimi-
ty Lodge #418, in Hilton Head Island, SC


